
- BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH - 
 
 
Formal Complaint of Sundial Lodge 
Homeowners Association against Rocky 
Mountain Power 
 

 
DOCKET NO. 19-035-05 

 
ORDER VACATING NOTICE OF FILING 

AND COMMENT PERIOD 
 

 
ISSUED: February 28, 2019 

 
On February 25, 2019, Sundial Lodge Homeowners Association (Sundial) filed a formal 

complaint with the Public Service Commission of Utah (“PSC”) regarding a planned power 

outage by Rocky Mountain Power (“RMP”), which was scheduled to occur on February 28, 

2019. On February 25, 2019, the PSC issued an action request to the Utah Division of Public 

Utilities (“DPU”) instructing it to investigate the dispute and recommend an appropriate course 

of action.1 On the same day, the PSC issued a Notice of Filing and Comment Period with RMP’s 

response to Sundial’s complaint and Sundial’s reply comments due no later than March 27, 2019 

and April 11, 2019, respectively. 

On February 27, 2019, Sundial filed a Notice of Withdrawal of its complaint, notifying 

the PSC that it and other affected parties had reached an agreement with RMP to reschedule the 

planned outage on March 5, 2019. 

ORDER 

 Given the foregoing, the PSC vacates its February 25, 2019 Notice of Filing and 

Comment Period and notifies parties that it will take no further action in this docket. 

DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, February 28, 2019. 

/s/ Melanie A. Reif 
Presiding Office 

 

                                                 
1 The DPU filed its response on February 26, 2019. 
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 Approved and confirmed February 28, 2019 as the Order of the Public Service 

Commission of Utah.   

/s/ Thad LeVar, Chair 
 
/s/ David R. Clark, Commissioner 
 
/s/ Jordan A. White, Commissioner 
 

Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#306849 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I CERTIFY that on February 28, 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 
served upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By Electronic-Mail: 
 
Alan Finnegan (afinnegan@asrlodging.com) 
Melyssa Davidson, Wrona DuBois, PLLC (davidson@wdlawfirm.com) 
 
Data Request Response Center (datarequest@pacificorp.com), 
(customeradvocacyteam@pacificorp.com) 
PacifiCorp 
 
Jana L. Saba (jana.saba@pacificorp.com) 
Daniel E. Solander (daniel.solander@pacificorp.com) 
Megan McKay (megan.mckay@pacificorp.com) 
Eric Holje (eric.holje@pacificorp.com) 
Autumn Braithwaite (autumn.braithwaite@pacificorp.com) 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov) 
Justin Jetter (jjetter@agutah.gov) 
Robert Moore (rmoore@agutah.gov) 
Steven Snarr (stevensnarr@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Erika Tedder (etedder@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 
 
By Hand-Delivery: 
 
Office of Consumer Services 
160 East 300 South, 2nd Floor 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 

__________________________________ 
Administrative Assistant 
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